
TOWN OF SARDINIA
PLANNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
February 19, 2020
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Planning Board of the Town of Sardinia was scheduled for Wednesday February 19th 2020, and was called to order at 7:05 PM by Chairman Nancy Spink
Members Present:                                                                   Absent:			
Nancy S	pink					   	Bob Hill	
Dan Szustakowski      					Christine Eisensmith                                                
Keith Reynolds	
Minutes: Motion was made by Dan, second by Keith to approve last month's minutes. Vote was 3 to 0 accepting the minutes. Minutes were approved.
Correspondence: none
Old Business: Chairman Nancy advised members that the Town Board accepted our invitation to attend the April 15, 2020 meeting. Ray Hammer, Rte 16 owner, returned with plans for his, to be built building. Motion made by Dan and seconded by Keith to accept the building only. Mr. Hammer is to return with information on lighting, drainage and signs for the Board's approval. No work, other than, Chairman Nancy gave the Holland Comprehensive Plan to members to look over, was done on the Comprehensive. Nancy also expressed this plan has suggested that the Holland plan be amended in 10 to 15 years, if needed.
New Business: There were 2 guests, who are property owners in Sardinia, at the meeting.  Planning Board advised these men that this Board has no authority over the solar farm, so we could not stop or approve said solar farms. Men also asked questions, on the to be done new Comprehensive Plan, which the Board members answered. 
Motion was made by Keith, second by Dan to adjourn. Vote was 3 to 0 approving this motion. Meeting was closed by Chairman Nancy at 8:00.
Next scheduled meeting is March 18th, 2020 at 7pm. 

Submitted by:    Nancy Spink
